
 

Girls' Newsletter - 3rd November 2023 



Key Dates...... 

 

Important Info/Reminders...... 

Club Cancellations - REMINDER 

Further to the Notices that were sent previously, this is a reminder that the following clubs will not be 

taking place next week: 

Tuesday 7th November: 

Board Games Club 

Art Club 

Netball Squad 

Swim Squad 

 

Wednesday 8th November: 

Yoga Club  

 

Thursday 9th November: 



Digital Leaders Club 

Swim Squad 

  

Please ensure you collect your daughter at the normal time or alternatively After School Care is available 

to book via Cognita Connect. Any girls that are not collected on time will be taken to ASC for which there 

will be a charge. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Poppies 

We have poppies for sale in the school entrance hall and would like all girls to be wearing one as an act 

of remembrance, we will also have these available at pick up should you wish to make a donation.  

We will be walking to the memorial at Woodcote Green on Friday 10th November so that we can 

observe the minutes silence on the day but we will also be attending the Remembrance service on 

Sunday 12th November. This is due to begin at 10.45, our Head and Deputy Head girls will be laying the 

wreath on behalf of the school. Some of your daughters may be involved in the event as part of 

organisations such as Brownies, but it is always lovely when our families attend, and I would encourage 

you to do so. If you are able to come, please ensure that your daughter is wearing her school uniform. I 

look forward to seeing you there.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Individual School Photos 



On Tuesday morning we are having individual photos for the girls.  Please would all girls wear their full 

winter uniform. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Instrument Hire  

If your daughter hires a musical instrument from school, please would you go into your offers on Cognita 

Connect and pay for the term's hire.  Many thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents' Evening 

If you have not already done so, please would you log into your School Cloud account and book a time 

for you to see your daughter's form tutor next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trip Consent Forms 



Please can all Year 2 and Year 6 parents' ensure they have completed the consent forms on Cognita 

Connect for their daughters' upcoming trips: 

Year 2 -  Tuesday 7th November - Wilhelmina House 

Year  6 - Wednesday 8th November - The Cabinet War Rooms 

Without consent your daughter will not be able to attend the trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

Forms/Documents 

If you have had a letter from the office asking for forms/documents to be returned, please send them as 

soon as possible to the School Office.  

A Message from Mrs McShane 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back and welcome to our new families! I hope that you all had a fabulous half-term.  We have 

had quite a few new girls join across the school and I am delighted by how each has settled and how 

welcome they have been made to feel. We are so pleased to have you and hope that you will all be very 

happy here.   

It has been lovely to welcome the girls back, their sunshine smiles taking the edge of the chill and the 

wet weather. Autumn has really arrived, brisk, bright days and a plethora of golden leaves. The girls are 

all looking smart in their winter uniforms. As it is becoming increasingly chilly and wet, please remember 

the girls need their school coats and their berets.   

We have started the new half term with some fabulous activities – with more planned. This breadth to 

the curriculum really enhances the girls’ learning, creating a true understanding and empathy. Year 2 

enjoyed a visit to the Horniman Museum this week where they enhanced their scientific understanding 

by examining a variety of specimens. Year 6 have also played some very successful netball matches with 

some conclusive wins. Year 1 have made some fabulous buses as part of their DT lessons and they are 

now dotted around the school for people to find.   

It will be getting increasingly dark at home times, and we have improved the lighting but please do take 

special care when driving. We have spoken to the girls about being careful too.  We all have a 

responsibility to keep all our families safe.   



Next week, we have the Fire Brigade coming to visit Reception, Year 2 girls will be visiting the residents 

of Wilhelmina House, Year 6 will be visiting the Cabinet War Rooms and Year 5 will be going to the 

Museum of Docklands.  

Next week, we will be holding our parents’ evenings, we have again, chosen to do this in a blended 

manner with one face to face and one online, this is as a response to parents finding an online option 

beneficial to them. Again, after parental feedback stating that 15 minutes was more useful than 10 

minutes, we have made appointments 15 minutes long however, we will need to be strict about timings 

in the face-to-face meetings so please be prompt. The online meetings will simply cut off after 15 

minutes– that’s the system not the teachers.   

We do have poppies for sale at school, they are in the entrance hall and ask that the girls donate £1 per 

poppy. It is Remembrance Sunday on 12th November and a wreath will be laid at the Woodcote Green 

war memorial by our Head and Deputy Head girls, Saanvi and Anushka. It is always lovely to see 

members of our Cumnor family there and encourage you to attend.  

In assembly we spoke about the significance of the poppy and how it is for remembering those who gave 

their lives in the service of others. We briefly touched on there being conflict in different parts of the 

world. Some of girls are aware of the conflict in Israel and Gaza and are asking lots of questions. Teachers 

will always remain impartial when asked and focus on the distress that there is for all people and the 

people who are helping those who are affected in both areas of the conflict. We appreciate that it can be 

challenging to have conversations about issues like this without causing anxiety. Please see attached a 

guide for how to talk to your child about the conflict.   



 



 

Year 6 girls are working hard in preparation for their forthcoming examinations for senior schools, this is 

often an anxious time for the girls, and parents, but every day they come into school smiling and ready 

for the day’s challenges. This positive outlook is so important for so many reasons. When you have a 

positive attitude, you'll benefit from motivation which will help you accomplish things and reach your 

goals. The problems can turn into opportunities which allow you to grow and learn and it will in turn 

lead to an increased self-esteem because you'll begin believing in yourself and you'll realize that you are 

capable of achieving great things. I know that our girls can, and will, achieve great things.  

Have a fabulous weekend.  

  

“A simple smile.  That’s the start of opening your heart and being compassionate to others” Dalai Lama  

This week at the Girls' School...... 

 

Year 2 



On Monday 30th October, Year 2 went to the Horniman Museum. Our science topic this term is 'World 

Habitats' and the girls were able to partake in a workshop to showcase what they already knew so far 

and learn some new interesting facts. They impressed Maggie with their knowledge so far and how well 

they behaved. The girls were excited to visit the tropical habitat of the butterfly house. It was a really 

lovely day! 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 

 

Year 4 

In English, Year 4 have started their learning on a new book this week - ‘Tar Beach.’ The story is about a 

young girl who finds her freedom through flying over the city of New York in her dreams and imagining 

what life could be like. The children discussed the idea of freedom and what that might look like to them, 

they then created some beautiful poetry with their ideas.  



 

 



 

 



 



 

Sports News...... 

 

 



 

Spotlight on Digital Safety...... 

 

Digital Leaders Guide to Staying Safe Online 

The digital leaders have been using 'Book Creator' to create a guide to staying safe online. Use this link to 

take a look and discuss with your girls. 

Book Creator 

Other News...... 

Anti-bullying week-Odd socks needed! 

https://read.bookcreator.com/xXa4FTrSl6Z-CUEUCYYQyp3MnxxJMwfsgrlNUAc2IVo/IssWmr0cR9uX8L3upfGEDQ


We are delighted to, once again, be taking part in Anti-bullying week from 13th-17th November. The 

theme this year is 'Make a Noise about Bullying.' 

Monday 13th November will be 'Odd Sock Day' and we encourage your daughter to wear odd socks with 

their school uniform to celebrate how we are all different and unique. 

The anti-bullying ambassadors have planned a whole school assembly to launch the week and a series of 

fun activities for the children to take part in across the week. 

 

 

Year 6-Interview Preparation 

Many Year 6 girls will be starting to prepare for their secondary school interviews. Atom has created 

some useful webinars to prepare children for interviews on the following topics: 

• Tuesday 7th November: First impressions and FAQs 

• Tuesday 14th November: Story Questions 

• Tuesday 21st November: Opinion Questions  

• Tuesday 28th November: Top tips 

The webinars will run from 5.30-6.00pm on the dates stated. 

There is also a webinar with advice for parents on Monday 6th November at 6.30pm. 

For your daughter to access, please click on the link below and book your place. 

Senior School Interview Preparation (atomlearniing.co.uk)  

 

https://resources.atomlearning.co.uk/senior-school-interview-preparation-1?utm_campaign=pri_no_no_te-tier_ad_seniorSchoolInterview_1&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=78110751&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_uQt-vUfQqQCBmnbNudLJ4gaojY7yoFBGmr_gfQ873987Pv3dPqKl63myoAdiYMEYbYMK1SAMuQiAQ0I0VyqGI3hZXyC9Ujc_tWID-9COpqz0p77c&utm_content=78110350&utm_source=hs_email


 

The National Sleep Helpline 
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